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Please Check Against SStatement Statement by Ms. Gladice Pickering, Legal Attaché during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Belarus, 04 May 2015, 09h00 – 12h00
Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Belarus to the 22nd Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
My delegation takes note of the progress made by Belarus since the last review in 2010 that shows the significant improvement on the ranking by the UN Development Programme on the Human Development Index. Namibia also commends Belarus on the amendments to various legislation, including the Education code, the adoption of the Presidential Decree on Improving the Judicial System of the Republic of Belarus in 2013 and the Action Plan for Children for the period 2012 – 2016. These are indicative of the commitment by Belarus to promote and protect the human rights of its people. 
Namibia recommends the following:  

1. That Belarus takes all necessary measures to establish an independent national human rights institution in line with the Paris principles.
2. That Belarus takes all necessary measures to strengthen the capacity and enhance resources of the National Commission on Gender Policy to ensure the full enjoyment of gender equality. 

3. That Belarus considers ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR and to introduce a de facto moratorium on the imposition of the death penalty with the view to total abolishment. 
We wish Belarus all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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